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      St. Mary’s County 
      Department of Emergency Services 
       Stephen Walker, Director


February 13, 2019
Senator Nancy J. King
Budget and Taxation Committee Chair
3 West

Miller Senate Office Building

Annapolis, MD 21401

RE: SB 292 – Property Tax Credit - Public Safety Officer – Definition

Hearing in Budget and Taxation Committee February 13, 2019 at 1:00 pm
Good morning Senator King,

I am submitting this letter in support of HB 477 and SB 292, which identifies volunteer Emergency Medical Technicians as Public Safety Officers, providing them with eligibility for the Tax Credit as described in this Bill.
St. Mary’s County is a diverse community that is dependent upon a volunteer fire fighter and emergency medical services system, supplemented by a small number of paid (contractor) ems services. Under our current structure, our volunteers are critical to the delivery of services in our community; we would not have the level of services that we have without our volunteers. Like many jurisdictions, in St. Mary’s County, volunteer first responders provide the first line of defense for many types of emergencies, including fires, natural disasters, terrorist events, other public service calls and emergency medical incidents like the increasing number of opioid overdoses. Similarly, the number of volunteers in our county has declined drastically due to difficulties in recruiting and retaining these essential volunteers. Many who would volunteer their time must focus on their own lives and the ability to make a living. Increasingly, we see older and older volunteers that are handling the load in answering calls for service. 
We must find a way to maintain this critically important service!  

It has been recognized that financial incentives for volunteer first responders are important recruitment and retention tools for local communities who are struggling to meet the increased demand for their services and the attrition rates that are occurring in a changing first responder community. This tax credit is in place for law enforcement and firefighters. Emergency medical service providers are just as committed to public service as police officers and fire fighters; they are equally important to our safety.  They deserve to receive the same benefits of this tax credit. 

My specific ask is that you pass this bill and expand the definition of Public Safety Officers to include Volunteer Emergency Medical Technicians and Paramedics. Thank you for your support in this matter.

Sincerely,
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Steve Walker, Director

Director, Department of Emergency Services
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P.O. Box 653 (  23090 Leonard Hall Drive, Leonardtown, MD 20650
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